C8 COMMUNICATION COUNCIL – February 22, 2023 CW (PM) - Report No. 8, Item 2

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Adelina Bellisario</u>

Subject: FW: [External] Z.22.036 / o.p.22.016

Date: February-09-23 9:13:03 AM

From: chris.rosa

Sent: Tuesday, February 07, 2023 4:34 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Z.22.036 / o.p.22.016

Hi my name is Christopher Rosa

I live at woodcroft lane, woodbridge ontario.

I highly disagree with the development of any condos from Pinevalley to basically hwy 27. Hwy 7 bottle necks down to 2 lanes between that stretch. Come rush hours the traffic between that stretch is already unbearable. I believe infrastructure needs to be upgraded before any more developments are to be made. Also I highly dislike the idea of building condos next to residential houses. What a dream it would be to own a detached house in woodbridge just to find out the city let a developer build a condo beside your house.

Please don't let this happen to our beloved city

Thanks

Sent from my Galaxy